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Angelus Letter

15 May 2020

Friday of the Fifth Week of Easter

St. Isidore the Farmer

10 DAYS UNTIL OUR FIRST PUBLIC MASS

16 DAYS UNTIL OUR FIRST SUNDAY MASS

Dear Parish Family,

Our spirits in the rectory seem to be lifting and it has more to do with the warmer temperatures and the sun being out.  As we near our opening of public Masses and are more called upon to do what we were ordained to do, the good mood in the house increases as was evidenced yesterday in the catching of Fr. Simone singing as he vacuumed the house.  

Later today I will be doing a short (3 minute) video for the diocese inviting people back to Mass on the 25th.  It is part of a series of videos that will be slowly released on YouTube next week so if you happen to catch it, please share it!  I know not everybody can or should come back right away, but for those who can, I am really looking forward to seeing you soon.

IN THE ST. SEBASTIAN NEIGHBORHOOD 

Schneider Park:  Perhaps you saw it in the paper yesterday but there is a variety of histories coming out this summer about the Infirmary that once took up much of this area, the cemetery of which is now known as Schneider Park, which has been the topic of much research as of late.  With the title “The Forgotten Dead”, it will be presented in movie, play and book form.  

Fire Station:  About a year ago I wrote to you that a new fire station for West Akron was being planned with construction beginning soon.  Also announced in the paper yesterday is the postponement of that project due to the economic situation created by the pandemic.

.  
FROM THE MAILBAG

How about everyone "bring their own chair" and place them on x's marked on the floor of Zhall for Mass?  Could even be used outside on the playground?  It will be physically impossible for us to do everything required of us in order to have three Masses in the church on Sunday morning and so this is a real possibility for the 11AM Mass.  More details to come.
A question: Will the Mass still be lived streamed?  For now, our Mass will be live-streamed because the obligation to attend Mass is still lifted.  After that, we will review the live-stream options and will definitely have a program for those not able to physically attend Mass.  In any event, we do not foresee producing as many as we do now.  However, there will be a number of other celebrations/events/programs that will be live-streamed.  More information will be provided!

A parishioner wrote in about Perkins and what is going on there:  It will be townhomes and single-family homes. Under $300,000, but not super cheap either. Akron has been short on housing inventory for the past 3 years and the area around St. Sebastian's is very hot. 
MONSIGNOR

Yesterday I wrote and asked if you have any information concerning the death of our founding pastor, Monsignor Hilary Zwisler.  A few anecdotes and some research came in.  Thank you.

Apparently, he was ill and was admitted to St. Thomas Hospital for tests.  For you historians it might be remembered that St. Thomas Hospital also served as his first residence when he moved to Akron to found St. Sebastian Parish.  His obituary stated that he died unexpectedly shortly thereafter and was noted as the oldest and longest serving priest in Akron at that time.  It is what happened between being admitted on Thursday and his death on Monday that is a little murky.  I suspect that he was sent home and then taken back on Monday because of what Paul Hummel shared, “He was at St Thomas Hospital, but I suspect he died at the rectory and was taken to the hospital to be pronounced at 6am on Monday October 25, 1971.  Our records didn’t have the cause of death, but he was pronounced by Dr. Paul Kilway who was his nephew. I think whatever priests were there at the time and the chancery handled the arrangements with me. His sister Marie Kaufman was still living at the time. She lived at 285 Elmdale. Dr. Kilway’s brother Jack is still living and is retired from Acme Stores.”  Thank you everybody.

MORE TOMORROW

It is a pretty packed day and so I must stop here.  I’ll try to catch up with more tomorrow.

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

I am happy to report five more people off of our sick list who have recovered from COVID-19!  Note that not everybody on our sick list is struggling with the Coronavirus.  Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers: 

Katy Carris, Caufield Family, Elizabeth Clark, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Gretchen & Steve Golnar, Stan Kennedy, Don Matis, Mary Kay McCarron, Pamela Oliver, Sue Prexta, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, John Schultz, Bernard and Patricia Smith, Marilyn Spallino, Ron Tedeschi, & Marie White.
God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

Holy Mother, pray for us.

St. Isidore, pray for us.
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Glorious Saint Sebastian, you who had
great courage, help us to be winesses
of Jesus before this unbelieving world
as you have brought others to Chrit
Help us to have the love of neighbor
that you had and to give ou lives for
our brothers, even in difficulies and
dangers.

Help us to have faith i the pains of ife
as you endured cruel maryrdom.
Protect al soldies, miltary and police.
against every danger in their work.
Protect all nations against wars,
hunger and pestience.

Intercede for the grace that  need.

[Mention your ntention here...]
Amen.




